
Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We accept no 
responsibility for the content of third-party material, including, without limitation, any error, omission, or inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the material that is defamatory or pursuant to 
legal matters. 

 

TOPICS 
Volume: 7  Issue: 6  June 2024 

Your local newsletter covering the Broomehill and Tambellup communities. 
Supported by the Shire of Broomehill—Tambellup, Tambellup CRC and members of the community. 

 

Circulation of over 400 printed copies in the  Broomehill-Tambellup Shire,  State-Wide subscribers and electronic downloads.                                     
Proudly brought to you by the Tambellup Community Resource Centre, Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup and Generous Community Donors. 
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 
46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup  WA  6320 
Phone: 9825 3555    Fax: 9825 1152 

Email: mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP UPDATES  

The next Ordinary Council Meeting will be held on Thursday 20 June 2024 commencing at 4.30pm, in the Tambellup    
Council Chambers.  Members of the public are welcome to attend all Council meetings.  

FROM THE COUNCIL MEETING 

• The Council endorsed the Bushfire Risk Management Plan. The plan provides information that informs a 
structured approach to identifying, assessing,  
prioritising, monitoring, and treating bushfire risk.  Once adopted the Shire is eligible for funding to   
implement activities that assist to address the risk.  These activities will be developed in consultation with 
our Bush Fire Brigades, landowners, and other stakeholders. 

• Requests from A Smart Start Great Southern and the Tambellup Community Resource Centre for financial 
assistance for program delivery were supported. 

• Appointments to key Bush Fire Brigade positions were endorsed: 

Chief Bush Fire Control Officer:    Michael Altus 

Deputy Chief Bush Fire Control Officer:  Rhys Brown 

Deputy Chief Bush Fire Control Officer:  Josh Holmes 

Brigade Fire Control Officers: 

Broomehill East:  Nick Bowman 

Broomehill West:  Rohan Thorn 

Broomehill Central:  Jonathan Webster 

Tambellup East:  Chris Rumble 

Tambellup West:  Jedd Herbert 

Tambellup VFES:   Mandy Plant 

Thank you to all those appointed for your commitment to fire safety in our community. 

• The Council supported a request from a resident for a new streetlight to be installed at the Journal /India 
St intersection. 

• A revised design for streetscaping of Crowden St was endorsed by the Council. The amended design  
incorporates trees planted in nibs at the road edge, as opposed to in the centre of the road as            pro-
posed at the December 2023 Council meeting. Works are scheduled to commence in July. 

• Advertising was undertaken recently for an independent community member to be appointed to the 
Shire’s Audit and Risk Committee.  The Council was pleased to endorse the nomination of Connie      With-
am to the position.  We thank Connie for her willingness to assist. 

The minutes from every Council meeting are available for perusal on the Shire’s website  
www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/council-meetings and at the Shire Administration Offices and Tambellup              
Community Resource Centre. 
 

TAMBELLUP CARAVAN PARK PROGRESS 

The design for connection of services and site works is almost complete.  Once these plans have been ap-
proved, costed, and endorsed by the Council, the Shire will be required to advertise this component for ten-
der, and subsequently the commencement of works. 

The construction of the Caravan Park is one of the Shire’s highest priorities and we are still focussed on deliv-
ery of the first two cabins this year.  Watch this space! 

 

INFRASTRUCTURE PROGRESS 

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au/council-meetings
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The warm, dry weather experienced through May hasn’t been ideal for our farming community, however it 
has allowed us to resolve some outstanding road issues. The replacement of the culvert on Greenhills South 
Rd has been completed, with contractors doing a great job. Repairs to pavement failures on Gnowangerup-
Tambellup Road, Broomehill-Kojonup Rd have been completed and temporary repairs to failures on            
Tambellup West Road have been made.  An engineer’s   report for the entire length of Tambellup West Road 
has been received and this will inform the extent of works required to be completed to fully resolve the issues. 

The replacement of the roof on the Tambellup Hall and Lesser Hall was completed during May. Touch up 
painting to downpipes and the trim to match the roof will be completed in coming weeks. 

The progress of maintenance grading around the Shire has slowed over the past couple of months due to    
construction works taking precedence.  We are looking forward to having both maintenance graders back in 
action this month. 

The lack of rain through autumn has impacted dam levels significantly, and our parks and gardens team is 
working hard to ensure our facilities can be maintained in a good condition until it does rain. The maintenance 
of reticulation systems is a priority, making sure the available water is used effectively. 

The Shire is currently advertising two works crew vacancies – more details are available on the Shire’s website 
www.shirebt.wa.gov.au under ‘Public Notices’. 
 

LAUNCH - 2024 BLOOM FESTIVAL 

The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup has been granted the honour of hosting the launch of the Bloom Festival!  
The launch event will be held in Broomehill on Sunday 22 September, and while we are still putting together 
the details of the event, we will be needing assistance from the community to deliver.  We invite anyone      
interested in being involved to contact Pam Hull at the Shire on 9825 3555.  
 

STORM SEASON 

While the influence of high       
pressure systems in recent weeks 
has seen day after day of beautiful 
sunny skies, we’re really hopeful 
that the traditional winter cold 
fronts are just around the corner, 
bringing much needed rain (and 
winds, but only after the rain 
please!)  Have you prepared your 
home for the storm season? If you 
need temporary emergency      
repairs that you cannot manage 
yourself, to make your home safe, 
such as for a badly damaged roof 
or flooding, call the State        
Emergency Service on 132 500 to 
request assistance. 

 

COMMUNITY HAPPENINGS 

Thank you to the Tambellup Community Cropping Group on their invitation to the entire community to  participate 
in the 2024 seeding day. Aside from the seeding program itself, and the support provided by machinery dealerships 
in donating the use of equipment for this purpose, the experience for many ‘townies’ to see what goes on was    
invaluable.  Now for the rain…! 
 

Broomehill was the place to be on 24 and 25 May, with another successful Antique and Collectors Fair being       
hosted by the Broomehill Heritage Group.  Running alongside the Fair was the inaugural Broomehill Book Bash, and 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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a display of classic cars. Congratulations to the organisers on their initiative – it was great to see so many locals and 
visitors in town! 

 

We also extend our congratulations to the Tambellup Community Resource Centre, on hosting one of the few 
Taste Great Southern events to be held in the northern part of the region.  Chef Guy Jefferys from Kitchen Commu-
nity took those in attendance on a journey through his philosophies on creating food with a sense of time and 
place, and prepared some fantastic dishes which were accompanied by local cheeses, wines and chocolates.  

 

And lastly, to the organisers of the Volunteer Sundowner on 23 May in Tambellup – thank you for 
shining the spotlight on the valuable work that is undertaken by our community volunteers.  To 
volunteers across all areas – service organisations, first responders, community sporting clubs 
and organisations – your efforts contribute to what makes our community great, and long may it 
continue! 

 

FEEDBACK 

We welcome and value feedback from our residents and customers. If you would like to provide feedback on Shire 
related matters, there are several ways you can do this: 

• Attend in person at either of our Administration Offices – 9.00am – 4.00pm Monday to Friday 

• Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 6320. 

• Phone us on 08 9825 3555  

• Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  

Unfortunately, we are unable to act on anonymous complaints. For all methods, please include your name and 
contact details so we can respond to you. 

Tambellup Sub Centre 
St John Ambulance 

Thanks to the Tambellup Lions Club we have been able to 
install a defibrillator cabinet to the outside wall facing 

Henry Street at the sub centre.  
If required, please ring 000 to get the code to access the     

defibrillator . 
There are other defibrillators available in town  outside  

the Health Centre, the Hotel, the Pavilion, 
G&T Motors and inside the CRC. 

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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Chocolate Self-Saucing Pudding Recipe 

Here is the recipe that Mel used at the May Soup and Sweets for those who were interested - 

Prep 05m | Cook 40m | Serves 8 

Ingredients (8) 

o Melted dairy spread, to grease 

o 150g (1 cup) self-raising flour 

o 240g (1 1/2 cups, lightly packed) 

brown sugar 

o 50g (1/2 cup) cocoa powder 

o 125ml (1/2 cup) skim milk 

o 40g reduced-fat dairy spread, 

melted 

o 500ml (2 cups) boiling water 

o Reduced-fat ice-cream, to serve 

Method  

Step 1 

Preheat oven to 180°C. Brush a 1.5L (6-cup) capacity ovenproof dish 
with Melted dairy spread, to grease to lightly grease. 

Step 2 

Combine the 150g (1 cup) self-raising flour, half the 240g (1 1/2 cups, 
lightly packed) brown sugar and half the 50g (1/2 cup) cocoa         
powder in a medium bowl. Add the 125ml (1/2 cup) skim milk and 40g 
reduced-fat dairy spread, melted and stir until well combined. Pour 
into the prepared dish. 

Step 3 

Sift the remaining sugar and cocoa into a bowl. Sprinkle pudding with 
sugar mixture. Gently pour in boiling 500ml (2 cups) boiling water. 

Step 4 

Bake in oven for 35-40 minutes or until a cake-like top forms and a 
skewer inserted halfway into the centre comes out clean. Remove 
from oven and set aside for 5 minutes to cool slightly.  
Serve immediately with Reduced-fat ice-cream, to serve. 

https://www.taste.com.au/recipes/chocolate-self-saucing-pudding/9aed7500-210b-4faf-8bb6-f95117c5c616 
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CRC Memberships: Renew for 2024/25! 
It’s that time again! 
After offering six months of free membership to current members to bring our  
membership rounds in line with the financial year calendar, it’s now time to renew your  
CRC Membership.  
 
At CRC, we organise a wide range of activities and services, including: 

• Workshops and festivals 
• Accredited courses (TAFE, etc.) 
• Community gatherings 
• School holiday activities 
• The Topics 
 

All in a cool/warm, colourful and welcoming environment.  
We are Your CRC & we’re here to make living in our community the best it can be! 
 

All you need to do is have an idea & we’ll make it happen. 
 

Fill in a form and drop into the CRC and sign up for the 2024/25 year today! 
Please contact the CRC for a form or scan the QR code on page 11 or go to 
www.cognitoforms.com/TambellupCRC/MembershipForm to fill in the online form,     
account details available for direct debit payments. 

• Business advertising 
• Tourism information 
• Access to Government services and advice 
• Technical help 
• Printing and photographic services…………..  
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Broomehill Antique Fair 2024 
 

Friday 24th & Saturday 25th May saw the 
Broomehill Town Hall come alive with vendors 
from all over the South West. 

On Saturday we also had 21 Classic Cars come 
to town to have their wonderful cars on       
display. 

Just over 300 visitors came into the Hall over 
the 2 days and many of them walked out with a 
bargain or two! 

All vendors were very pleased with the 2 days 
trading and will be happy to return next year. 
A big thank you to all Broomehill Heritage 
Group volunteers for setting up & packing up 
the tables. 

A massive thank you to Shona & Anita for running an amazing kitchen for the two 
days. They worked tirelessly and were ably assisted by Grace on Friday & Helen 
on Saturday. We heard nothing but praise about the food. 

This event could not proceed 
without the ongoing support 
of:  
Shire of Broomehill-
Tambellup, Tambellup CRC, 
Katanning CRC, Wagin CRC, 
Broomehill Recreation 
Complex and Style & Leaf Co. 
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The Lions Cancer Institute (LCI) will be providing a free Skin Cancer Screening in Tambellup on Sunday 16th 
June 2024. This free service provides for the early detection of skin lesions and where a lesion is identified a 
referral is made to your GP for further investigation.  For booking information contact Ab – 0467 255 083 or 
the CRC – 9825 1177  

The LCI is a project of the Lions Clubs of Western Australia.  Since early 1990’s 
LCI has been providing full body skin screening clinics throughout Western     
Australia, with an emphasis on Screening the remote and rural areas of the 
state. 

From humble beginnings the Volunteers of LCI have screened over 80 000       
patients and our records show that with the annual rate of referrals to a GP is in 
the order of 27% (21,600) and lesions suspected of being life threatening are at 
6% (1260). Early detection of lesions will save lives and lessen the need for invasive surgery. 

LCI’s screening program is supported by qualified volunteer Dermatologists, Plastic Surgeons, Dermoscopists 
and GP’s.  

Funding for LCI’s screening programs and research grants is provided by dona-
tions from Lions Clubs of WA, Business and from the public.  

We are currently raising funds to replace our two ageing screening units with one 
purpose built unit. Donations can be made to The Lions Cancer Institute at  WEST-
PAC BANK, BSB 036-107 ACCOUNT 218 557. 

 All donations over $2.00 are Tax Deductible 

Visit LCI website www.lionscancerinstitute.org.au 

http://www.lionscancerinstitute.org.au
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The Federal Labor Government has finally announced 
their impending sentence for WA’s live sheep export 
industry.  

In just four short years, an industry worth $100       
million will be heartlessly ripped from regional WA, 
leaving farming families, transporters, livestock 
agents, feed suppliers, wool buyers, livestock vets, 
and regional communities in dire straits.  

Make no mistake, this decision will have lasting       
ramifications across regional WA, and despite the 
Premier’s rhetoric, the impacts of this decision are 
already being felt.  

And it has already become abundantly clear the $107 
million promised support package will not meet the 
current and future needs of the industry in WA, with 
just $64 million set aside for sheep producers, the 
supply chain, and regional communities.  

The remaining 40 per cent of the support package is 
existing Federal funding for ongoing programs like 
Austrade, rural counselling, and “funding to review 
the standards and guidelines for land transport of 
sheep.”  

This last remark is particularly ominous for WA and 
suggests Federal Labor will not only be content with 
banning the live shipping trade but is also clearly    
considering making changes to the transport of sheep 
to the Eastern states – the last market left available 
to WA producers doing it tougher than ever.  

Anthony Albanese, Federal Agriculture Minister     
Murray Watt, and the Federal Labor Party have    
utterly sold out regional WA in exchange for shoring 
up support in inner-city electorates where they are 
increasingly struggling to remain relevant.  

And the abject betrayal that has emerged from this 
decision – that an entire industry was traded to       
secure a sneaky backroom preference deal with the 
Animal Justice Party – truly demonstrates Labor has 
turned its back on the agriculture sector.  

The same Animal Justice Party who boasts they will 
come for the live cattle export industry next, want to 
ban the use of 1080 baiting to stop feral foxes, ban 
the shooting of pest animals, and end horse and    
greyhound racing.  

This fringe political party and their radical ideology 
saw them attract just 0.6 per cent of the vote at the 
last Federal election – yet even those slim pickings 
have proved irresistible to a desperate Labor Party.  

Meanwhile, the hard working farming families and 
the agricultural communities and industries, which 
generate hundreds of millions of dollars for             
Australia’s economy, and which employs thousands 
of regional Australians has been left devastated.  

Since the Federal Labor Government announced their 
intention to ban live export in 2011, The Nationals 
WA have been proudly standing alongside the        
industry.  

We have been calling for Labor to rethink their        
decision, to put sense before ideology, and to put the 
livelihoods of regional families, businesses and      
communities ahead of a few votes from radical       
activists.  

The Federal Government have been emboldened by 
the support they receive from their WA Labor      
counterparts. Premier Roger Cook and his Agriculture 
Minister Jackie Jarvis have been complicit through 
their complacency.  

While the WA Labor Government may claim they 
have been advocating for the industry, this is nothing 
but a lie.  

This week, following the Federal Government’s       
betrayal of WA, agricultural organisations lined up to 
condemn Federal Minister Murray Watt.  

Yet when I asked Premier Roger Cook if he would do 
the same, he instead told State Parliament: “We 
know that Murray Watt has the best interests of the 
industry at heart.”  

For more than a decade, since the Federal              
Government announced their intention to ban live 
export back in 2011, WA Labor has sat silent.  

Now, when we are literally playing for sheep stations 
and support is needed more than ever. The Premier 
has lost his spine and lined up behind his Federal    
colleagues.  

Freedom of Information Requests made by The       
Nationals exposed there was absolutely no           
communication between the offices of the Premier, 

Labor’s live export betrayal will not be forgotten at the ballot box  

Opinion-Editorial | 20 May 2024 
 

Peter Rundle MLA 
Deputy Leader of the Opposition | Member for Roe  
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our State Agriculture Minister and the Federal         
Agriculture Minister Murray Watt during a crucial   
decision making period last year.  

No letters, no emails, no phone-calls, not even a text 
message. It is a complete and utter disgrace.  

But our State Labor Government didn’t just sit their 
silent, they laughed in the face of the industry.  

When the Nationals asked questions in Parliament, 
Labor members responded by making animal noises 
and loudly bleating across the chamber.  

And on the eve of the Federal Government’s            
announcement of the live export ban, WA Labor     
Party MPs released a committee report exposing 
their anti-agricultural agenda.  

A report into alternative proteins lambasted WA’s 
livestock industry, pointing the finger at agriculture as 
the source of all our worldly problems – from cancer 
to climate change, and even drawing links between 
eating meat and toxic masculinity.  

While the report could be dismissed as ideological 
drivel, it also offers a terrifying insight into the true 
values of the WA Labor Government.  

A Labor Party who are utterly opposed to agriculture, 

in any shape or form, and who are totally                 
disconnected from regional WA and reality.  

Next year, WA voters will have a chance to send a 
signal to the Labor Party, with State and Federal     
elections set to occur in 2025.  

WA farmers, regional communities, and the          
hardworking men and women involved right across 
the supply chain will have their opportunity to vote 
for their future State and Federal Governments.  

I am certain Labor’s betrayal of regional WA and our 
agricultural sector will not be forgotten at the ballot 
box.  

RELIEF CLEANER 
We are looking for a relief cleaner to clean the 

school when our cleaner is unable to be here.  The 

hours of the position are 5 hours per day. (Split 

shifts am and pm.)  

If you are interested in the position, please phone 

the school (9825 5000) or call in and see Colleen in 

the front office.  

A Working with Children Check and Police Clearance 

are  required.  These can both be done at the front 

office. 
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POSITIONS VACANT 

PLANT OPERATOR/GENERAL HAND POSITIONS (x 2) 
 

The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup seeks applications from reliable, motivated, and   
experienced plant operator/general hands for two full time, permanent vacancies on our Works team. The 
successful applicants will play an integral role in road maintenance works, as well as other general        
maintenance duties associated with the Works program.  The Shire maintains a modern fleet of plant and 
equipment, a well-equipped workshop with mechanical support onsite, and a supportive, excellent work   
culture.   
 

To be considered for these positions, you must have: 

• Demonstrated experience in effective plant operation (e.g. grader, truck, loader, roller, skid steer,      
backhoe, minor plant) 

• Demonstrated ability to effectively carry out maintenance tasks associated with roads, footpaths, and 
other public spaces. 

• Demonstrated ability to work and communicate as part of a team 

• A current minimum Western Australian HR drivers’ licence 

• A reasonable level of fitness is required to undertake manual tasks. 

 

The salary for this position is $64,424 per annum ($30.78 per hour), plus allowances.   
The successful applicant will also enjoy the following benefits: 

• Up to 16% superannuation 

• Nine-day fortnight with a rostered day off 

• Access to training opportunities 

• Uniforms provided 

• Wellbeing program 

Employee Assistance Program 

 

For more information about these positions, please contact Mr Peter Vlahov, Manager of Works on           
0418 955 642. An application package can be downloaded at www.shirebt.wa.gov.au, or alternatively, 
please contact the Shire office on 9825 3555. 

 
Applications will be accepted until 4.00pm on Wednesday 19 June 2024. 

 
The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup is an equal opportunity employer. 

 
Karen Callaghan 

Chief Executive Officer 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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Advertise your local community groups  
meetings or get together in Topics 

 
Email tbtopics@gmail.com 

Or drop the details into the Tambellup CRC 
or  

Shire of Broomehill – Tambellup. 
Its free and easy! 

Submissions due by 25th of the month. 

Broomehill Arts and Craft Group 
Every Wednesday | 9am to 12pm  

Temporarily at - the Broomehill Fire Shed Community 
Room 

Contact Broomehill Library for more information 

 

Broomehill Library Kids Corner 
Board games 1st Monday of the month | Puzzles 2nd Monday 

of  the  month | 2:30 to 4pm  | Broomehill Library 
 

Tambellup Craft Mornings 
2nd and 4th Tuesday of the Month 

9.30am to  1pm | $2.00 

At the Tambellup CRC | please bring a plate to share 

Contact Lillian for more information 0422 917 913 
 

Tambellup Lions Club 
2nd Wednesday of the Month | 7.30pm 

Tambellup Hotel 
 

Tambellup Uniting Church                 
2nd and 4th Sunday of the month at 9.30am 

All Welcome 
 

Tambellup CWA 
Meet every 2nd Thursday of the Month at the CWA  

Rooms. 
 

Tambellup Bowling Club Meeting 
3rd Monday of each month, 7.30pm 

 

Broomehill Playgroup 
Thursdays from 9 – 11am  

Corner of India and Journal St Broomehill 
 

Tambellup Family Playgroup 
Tuesdays | 9am to 11am 

@ the Old kindy Building (Cnr Howard St. and East Tc) 
Khalia Brown 0400 741 488 

Marni Lloyd - Woods 0400 501 848. 

 

Katanning and  Districts Garden Club  
Meets every 2nd Tuesday of each month - commencing at 

1.30p.m. Meetings are held at members' homes. 

New Members Welcome. 

For information ring Shona Webster 0458 241 589 
 

Red Hatters 
Meetings on the first Tuesday of the month. 

Contact Helen Bignell 9824 1270 

Friendship—Fun—Fellowship 

 
 
 

 

Please contact the Tambellup CRC if your 
details need to be updated, thank you 

To all clubs and                
organisations 

The Tambellup CRC would like 
to offer staff time for a service fee to assist with    

administration work and clerical services to help 
relieve the pressure on your club or organisation. 

For example, writing up minutes from original 
copy, annual auditing of   finances, making flyers 

and pamphlets, organising an event etc.   
Contact us with your request today! 

08 9825 1177 or email tambellup@crc.net.au 
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Broomehill-Tambellup Phone        
Directory  

The Tambellup Community Resource Centre 
(CRC) strives to maintain an accurate and     

current phone directory for the benefit of our 
community. 

 
We greatly appreciate the involvement of     
community members and local clubs in         

ensuring that we have the correct information. 
If you come across any outdated residential, 

club, or business entries, we kindly request that 
you inform us. 

 
To update any information, please reach out to 

the Tambellup CRC via: 
Phone: 9825 1177 
Email: topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 
In-person: Visit us directly and provide the    
necessary updates. 
Online: https://www.cognitoforms.com/
TambellupCRC/
LocalPhonebookEntry or 
scan the QR code 
 

Your contributions are 
invaluable in maintaining an 
up-to-date and reliable phone 
directory. Thank you for your 

cooperation. 
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(08) 9825 1104 

124tambellupshop@gmail.com 

Fresh Seasonal Fruit and Veggies 

Fresh Meat 

Groceries 

Lottery 

Fuel 

Gas Exchange - (small bottles) 

ATM available for cash withdrawal 
(during opening hours only) 

Food is available all day 

Bakery -  
Any special orders need to be ordered at least three days before 

Catering - 
If you need some catering done, please order at least three days before  

 

NOTE - If you need anything that is not in store please don’t hesitate to 
order it and pick up the next delivery day from the store 

Search 124 Tambellup 
Store and like us on 

Facebook 

COME IN TO THE 124 TAMBELLUP STORE FOR ALL YOUR DAILY NEEDS 

WE STOCK; 

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 
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Would you like to submit something   into 
the TOPICS? 

Its easy!! 
Email: topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

Or hand in at the Tambellup CRC | Broomehill or         
Tambellup Shire Offices. 

 
For further information contact the CRC on 9825 1177 

 
STRICT DEADLINE - 25TH OF THE MONTH 

NO JANUARY EDITION 
 

Did you know that local community events/announcements in the 
Topics are free?? 

If you have an announcement or a congratulations we’d love to hear 
about it and share it for you! 

(We ‘d also love to hear how the local sporting clubs are going 

 

 

 

Grain, Fertiliser, 

Lime, Gypsum 
 

From 8 to 80 ton 
 

Barrie 0427 591 024 
 

Julie   0417 280 702 

Broomehill  
Central Fire  

Brigade  
Electric Gas Spit Cooker 

Supply your own gas bottle 
Cost is $50.00 

Contact Julian Wills on 0428 651 065  
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    Tambellup WA 

   0447 125 124 (S) 
   0427 942 911 (K) 

Situated on the Tambellup West Road 
on the old showgrounds, the Tambellup 
Business Centre has available short and 
long term leases on workshop/storage 

space and office space. 
The facility includes a kitchen and boardroom plus toilets 
and showers. Inspection invited 
Contact Trevor 
 98251220                                                                      
Email waadc@bigpond.com 
 

Unit 6 Available now. 
$51.25 inc / week . 
Bond $500. 

Need any shearing or crutching 

done? 

Big or small mobs? 

Call Shawn 0408 988 894  

Or Kirsty 0459 787 247 
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Principals: 

Zach Walsh - 0447 109 848 

Sales: 

Des Simpson - 0428 285 086 

Agronomy:   

Cass Chambers - 0428 648 125 

Jack Batchelor – 0437 878 120 

Maddi Wray – 0437 156 385 

Harcourts Realtor:  

Glen Phelps - 0400 092 075 

Livestock: 

Darren Robertson – 0439 331 509 

DEREK BATCHELOR 
0428 241 306 
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MRB10069 

9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au  

Henry Jones Winery and Cafe 

Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 

Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 
Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast—3 rooms available 

Gino Bassanese 

 

M: 0429 112 624 

UHF Channel 40 

Tambellup WA 6320 

Ph: 9870 0179 

0499 795586 

Email: gkhams@westnet.com.au 
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May Calendar 2024 
Sun Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri Sat 

30      1 

2 3 
PUBLIC  

 HOLIDAY 
 
 
 

(TA CRC closed) 

4 
BH Recipe 
Group—theme 
winter warmers  

5 
BH Arts and Craft 

6 7 
BH Central Fire 
Brigade General 
Meeting 

8 

9 
TA Uniting 
Church 

10 
TA Be Connected  
 
TA Interagency 
Meeting 
 
BH Kids  
Corner—Puzzles 

11 
TA Craft Group 

12 
BH Arts and Craft 
 
TA Afterschool 
Activities 

13 Recycling 
 

TA CWA 

14 15 

16 
Skin Cancer 
Screening 

17 18 
TA Storytime 

19 
BH Arts and Craft 

20 
Soup and Sweets 

21 22 

23 
TA Uniting 
Church 

24 25 
TA Craft Group 

26 
BH Arts and Craft 
 
TA Afterschool 
Activities 

27 Recycling 

 
TA Biggest 
Morning Tea 
 
Community 
Movie Arvo 

28 
Cornier Shop 
Museum 

29 


